
 

 

 

Please remember to send your submissions no later than 5 pm on the 20th.  

Anything received after cannot be guaranteed to be inserted into the issue.  Your 

continued co-operation is appreciated.  PLEASE EMAIL the News and viewS @ 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop it off at the Pilot Butte Town Office.   

As always, a huge THANK YOU to the sponsors who have renewed 

their squares or are new to our backpage—We truly cannot publish 

without your generous support!   

Thanks also to those businesses who pay to take out a monthly ad at 

various times of the year.   

The News and viewS appreciates all  those who help in getting the 10 issues 

printed and out to the residents.  It takes a community! 

If you are interesting in sponsoring our newsletter, please email us 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or call 306.781.4067 

Thank You to our Back Page Sponsors 
Remember to patronize our back page sponsors.  They keep the News 

and viewS FREE to all residents!   

There are 5 spaces available on the back page for those businesses 

who may wish to advertise.  The News and viewS depends on the 

backpage sponsors to be able to print every month.  If not full, it is a 

worry on how to pay for the issue.  If you are interested please contact 

the News and viewS as noted above.  Thankyou 

2020 PILOT BUTTE RODEO 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic and the public health measures put into place by the Province of  
Saskatchewan, the Pilot Butte Rodeo will not be held June 19 to 21, 2020 as originally scheduled. 

The Rodeo Committee and Town Officials are meeting soon to determine if the event  
could be rescheduled for later this fall. 

Check out the Town of Pilot Butte webpage at http://www.pilotbutte.ca/p/rodeo 
 for further updates after May 31, 2020.   

Thank You’s from the  
Beautification Committee 

 
The Pilot Butte Beautification Committee would like to thank 
Aron Strogal for volunteering to paint the Hillside Park sign.  
Aron, you’ve done a beautiful job! Thank you for sharing your 
talents with your community.  
 
The Pilot Butte Beautification Committee would like to extend 
our gratitude to the residents of Pilot Butte and surrounding 
area for participating so enthusiastically in the community 
clean up. The refuse, compostable material and metal  

recycling bins were very well attended. Thank you also to the 
Town for allowing the bins to arrive, for monitoring the bins 
and arranging for their replacement when full. The funds 
raised from the recycled metal will be set aside for future 
Beautification projects.  

Enjoy your outdoor spaces as the weather continues to  
improve. We’re rejuvenating the Inland Park flowerbed at the  
Rec Centre; wander down and take a look. Soon the flowers 
will be planted in an effort to beautify Pilot Butte.   

If you’d like to join our committee or participate in any of our future 
projects/events please contact us by email:  beautifypb@gmail.com 
or through our Facebook page:  Beautify Pilot Butte  

Happy 70th Birthday  
Grant Veitch 

Grant and Debbie Veitch moved to 
Pilot Butte in 1977 where they raised 
their family. Grant is a retired RCMP 
officer and a retired Captain with the 
Pilot Butte Volunteer Fire Department. 
Grant has been very active in the Pilot 
Butte community and every year he 
can be found at the entry gates of the 
PB Rodeo. He loves watching his 

grandchildren play sports in PB and the neighboring community. He 
attends many hockey, ringette and soccer games and volunteers to 
take his grandchildren to games and tournaments. He loves rink life 
as much as they do! Grant enjoys hunting, riding his motorcycle, 
snowmobiling, camping and spending time with his family. He 
adores his family just as much as they adore him!!  

Grant is often out and about in the community and enjoys his daily 
walks around town. If you see Grant please wish him a Happy 70th 
Birthday! 

-
 
 

mailto:beautifypb@gmail.com


Congratulations!
Greenall Graduates| 2020
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While Graduation 2020 will look 

different this year, it does not 

diminish the deep sense of pride 

we have for the accomplishments 

of our students. 

Please join the staff of Greenall 

High School in congratulating our 

Griffin Class of 2020.

From the challenges you have 

faced you have found strength. Let 

this strength propel you on to build 

community, purpose, success, 

health and happiness in all that 

you do.

Congratulations to the Greenall 

Class of 2020! 

-Principal Jason Weitzel

……………………………..

Azan Ali 

Alex Baht 

Bailey Balaberda 

Benjamin Ballman 

Bryce Bell 

Max Bender  

Chandler Bezborotko 

Baxter Blair 

Dallas Blazeiko 

Peter Burant 

Evan Burrell 

Alyxandra Cain 

Hannah Calibaba 

Brighton Callaghan 

Lucas Cappelle 

Ethan Carnahan 

Alex Carpenter 

Rebecca Carroll 

Brandon Cary 

Shawn Cayer 

Beck Chicilo 

Autumn Chomos 

Hannah Christensen 

Genet Coghill 

Nichole Cole 

Connor Crook 

Brooklyn Danbrook 

Alexis Diamond 

Chiara Downs 

Noah Duval 

Raya Eberle 

Daniel Erickson 

Ty Fairly 

Madisson Flaman 

Tyler Flaman 

Sasha Foster 

Maelle Fournier 

Christopher Francis 

Joshua Friesen 

Jordyn Garratt 

Brendan George 

Brecklin Gervais 

Connor Giebel 

Jonah Glas 

Alyssa Golemba 

Carter Gottselig 

Christopher Grad 

Sam Graham 

Darby Graham-Rowe 

Wyatt Gulash 

Brooke Hampson 

Keeley Hassman 

Vivian Heikkinen 

Avery Heller 

Jade Hill 

Blayze Hillmer 

Savannah Hoffart 

Leyton Holoien 

Joshua Hornoi 

Aiden Howden 

Calum Howden  

Matthew Hutchings 

Kaitlyn Ikert 

John Johnson 

Taylor Johnson 

Cameron Jones 

Kara Jordens 

Kelly Kardash 

Carlie Kaspick 

Desiree Keep 

Jonathan Kennett 

Anna Kitchen 

Jaxon Klapak 

Erin Klinger 

Joshua Koback 

Kayla Korsberg 

Megan Kosar  

Hannah Kovacs 

Craig Kowalyk 

Ellison Kozan 

Holland Kozan 

Sara Kozan 

Brett Krueger 

Colby Lang 

William Lewis 

Brianna Lindemann 

Rylan Lindgren 

Bridget Linnen 

Chloe Loker 

Braden Lolacher 

Keenan Longman 

Nathan Machnaik 

Brooke Marceca 

Boden Marley 

Ethan McAlpin 

Dominic Melito 

Danielle Mitchall 

Nolan Nagel 

Jared Nelson 

Lane Novak 

Gage Olson 

Danicka Omoth 

Abby Paterson 

Kaitlynne Paul 

Ashton Pawliw 

Kristofer Payette 

Carter Phelps 

Carter Quinton-

Krznar 

Paige Radmacher 

Erika Reichel 

Hunter Reichel 

Madison Renwick 

Megan Roesch 

Megan Ruetz 

Jenna Sabiston 

Cameron Sasyniuk 

Hunter Sattler 

Baron Schaeffer 

Lucius Schmidt 

Paige Schmidt 

Sarah Schutz 

Dylan Simank 

Ethan Smith 

Shawn Soroko 

Riley Stamm 

Nolan Stoudt 

Ty Strawford 

Taylor Strudwick 

Luke Swetlow 

Brandon Syrota 

Jericho Szeman 

Zoe Szeman 

Camryn Thomson 

Autumn Tiefenbach 

Tayla Trakalo 

Brett Tuck 

Hayli Ursulescu 

Caiden Vollman 

Lucas Walter 

Jackson Warnecke 

Cole Weatherall 

Isaiah Westerman 

Janaya Westerman 

Reid Wilchowy 

Jayce Wilke-

Lowndes 

Cassandra Wilson 

Sasha Winter 

Aiden Wozney 

Krystal Yam 

Steven Yeo 



 

Council meetings are Open to the Public.  Meetings are normally held the 2nd and 4th MONDAY of each month.  If a Statutory  
Holiday falls on a regularly scheduled Council meeting Monday, the Council meeting will be held on the Tuesday. 
Unscheduled Special Meetings are advertised in advance for public attendance.   

Your Elected Council Members who represent your interests are Mayor Peggy Chorney, along with Councillors Teresa Blommaert, 
Jean Lowenberger, Bruce MacKenzie, Lydia Riopka, Nathan Schmidt, Ed Sigmeth.  Please contact the Town Office at 306.781.4547 
should you have any questions or concerns on any issue.   

The Council meetings for 2020 are as follows:  
 

May 25 (via Electronic Means—Please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 in order to sign in to observe a meeting and/or 
to address Council as a delegation and/or to know the status of the Council Meeting—live or electronic as required. 
June 8 & 22  July 13 & 27  August 10 & 24  September 14 & 28 
October 13 (Tues) & 26 November 9 & 23  December 14 & 28 

You can contact us at 306.781.4547 or townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net     We are also on the web at www.pilotbutte.ca.   The site is   
updated on a regular basis.  If you have any suggestions or comments on our website, please feel free to let us know.   We welcome any 
and all feedback.   

... that the Town of Pilot Butte makes use of the Group West (formerly 

Synrevoice) messaging system for their residents?   
You may receive town news, announcements and information by  

telephone (old or new!), e-mail, or both. If you are a resident of the Town 

of Pilot Butte and are not receiving town notices and information using 

this system please contact the Town Office at 781-4547 Option #1 or 

email the town at townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net. You may opt out at any 

time. 

SEWAGE BLOCKAGE - If you suspect you have a sewer blockage, the line MUST be checked 
by the Town Maintenance Staff.  Payment may be refused (at the discretion of the Town  

Maintenance Director) if this condition is not met. A maintenance man is on call after hours for  

emergencies and is available by calling 306-781-4547 Option 6.  Thank you.  

 

 
Dog and Cat Control Bylaw 

The Town would like to remind residents that all dogs and 
cats are not permitted to run at large and are required to be 
leashed or contained in their own yards. 

The Town’s Dog and Cat Control Bylaw is to promote the 
safety, health and welfare of the people and the protection 
of people and property in the Town of Pilot Butte and con-
tains fines for offenders. 

Please respect your neighbor’s and the Town bylaws and 
restrain your pet when not in your yard.  Please be reminded 
also, that there is a requirement for cleaning up after your 
pet. 

The Town of Pilot Butte Dog and Cat Control Bylaw can be 
found on the Town’s website http://www.pilotbutte.ca   
under the Local Government tab for your reference. 
 

We thank you for your continued cooperation. 

 

mailto:townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net
http://www.pilotbutte.ca
http://www.pilotbutte.ca


More from Greenall
Update| 2020
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Greenall Griffins Take Learning Home

Avanti, our yearbook club, challenged families 

to upload photos of their students learning at 

home during Supplemental Learning. We 

offered a free yearbook as a prize, won by the 

Galysa family.

We received some really excellent photos, and 

the group is diligently working to document this 

historic school year, as it has been 

experienced by our school community. If you’d 

like to add photos of your Greenall students, 

please email them to Lorell.linke@pvsd.ca. All 

yearbooks need to be paid for by June 5, 2020, 

so please email Theresia.haus@pvsd.ca to 

inquire if you still need to purchase.

Since moving to supplemental online learning 

due to Covid-19, the Greenall High School 

SLC has continued to meet weekly, working 

on planning events that enrich the lives of our 

students and community. To date, we have 

organized a Quarantine Bingo for our 

Greenall students and for the grade 8 

students at our associate schools, and a 

“Guess the Home Office” campaign on our 

school Instagram account stories. In the 

works for the future is a Tik Tok challenge for 

staff, students and community to duet the 

Griffin, other grade 8 transition activities and 

a fall school clothing order. 

The SLC also recently teamed up with the 

community to raise money for the Regina 

Food Bank during these times of uncertainty. 

A GoFundMe page was created with the 

original goal of raising $500. The community 

did a fantastic job and blew us away, with 

getting a total of $1,300 in donations! We are 

so proud of our Griffin family and want to say 

thank you to everyone who donated! We 

appreciate everyone’s participation and can’t 

wait to see you face to face in real life soon! 



 

 

Masses have been cancelled until 
further notice.  Please check out 
the website for updates and  
current church information at  
https://stjosephstagnes.ca/ 
You can also check out our  
Facebook page @ 
St. Agnes Church-Pilot Butte 

The Pilot Butte & District Lions Club is pleased to  
congratulate Alvin Matechuk on 
his election to the 5SKS Lion  
District Board.  Alvin has been a 
member of our Club since 2010 
and most recently our President 
for the past 4 years.  With his 
election to the 2nd Vice President 
position, Alvin will be the  

Governor in 2022 and will be responsible for all Lions 
in Saskatchewan, North Dakota and South Dakota.   
Congratulations Alvin! 

The News and viewS is off for the summer and will return 
for the September 2020 issue.   

Have a great summer at wherever your “staycation” may 
be and take care.  As always, please have your submis-
sions in by August 20th.  Thank you. 



 

 ALL Southeast Regional Library Branches will be 
CLOSED  

to the public until further notice. 

Fines will not be accrued during this time and drop boxes will be closed, so please hold 
on to your library materials for now.  Please visit Southeast Regional Library FAQ page for information 
regarding renewals, accessing resources and more. 

You can renew materials at home using the SILS app or by logging into your account. 
Remember that all our electronic material is still available. 

          Pilot Butte  
          Photo Bunch 

Cancelled Until Further 
Notice 

The “BEAR-Necessities” 

 

PILOT BUTTE SCHOOL 

Ms. T. Sillers, Principal         Mrs. F. Stadnyk, Vice-Principal 

Phone: 306 781-4488            Email: pilotbutteschool@pvsd.ca 

Reminder: 
Any families with a child entering Kindergarten this fall 
(September 2020), please email the school to place your child 
on the pre-registered list.  This will ensure you receive any  
updates/news from the school. 

Pilot Butte 
Arts &  
Culture  
As a result of directions from Public Health 
related to COVID 19 we will be canceling all 
classes and events until further notice. 

Our priority is for the health and safety of 
everyone. If we can help flatten the curve 
(spread of the Covid-19 virus), then it will be 
worth it. 

We plan to offer you an exciting list of classes 
for the fall, so stay safe and healthy. We'll 
keep you updated on our plans. 

Sincerely ,  Pilot Butte Arts & Culture  
Committee 

GOLDEN SUNSET CLUB 

Important Notice to all Club Members 
The Board of Directors met in early March for a Special 

Meeting and the main item on the agenda was COVID-19.   

A motion was made to close our facility for all Pilot Butte functions until 
further notice. 

This closure includes regular card play on Tuesdays and Thursday, plus 
our crib tournament, Soup Day and the 80+ Tea.  Everyone’s safety is a 
priority!  This is a temporary closure and we look forward to seeing you 
all again soon.  Please watch for a reopening date.  Thank you.   
Golden Sunset Club Board of Directors 



 

It has come to the attention of 
the News and viewS that a  
wonderful lady who cut hair for 
many years here in Pilot Butte, 
has closed permanently due to 
COVID-19.   

Thank you to Gail Ludtke 
(formerly Country Class) for all 
the work you did to make us look 
beautiful and/or handsome!  It 
was very easy on most, not so 

much 
on  
others 
(lol!) - 
the 
writer’s 
words 

not hers at all!  Take Care Gail 
and thanks for everything!   
KB and many others I am sure! 

 

 

 

owner Rob Reinhardt  from Pilot 
Butte will be appearing as one of the 
featured Chefs on “Grill Master” on 
Thursday, May 28, 2020 on the Food 
Network.   Go Rob! 



 

 

 

 

A Message from the RM of Edenwold 

COVID-19 Update 

• In recognition of the financial strain experienced by many as a result of COVID-19, Council has approved 

a 15% reduction to the municipal mill rate for all properties in the RM. As usual, taxes will be levied in 

August. 

• No late fees will be charged on overdue utility bills through the end of 2020. 

• The Division 4 by-election will take place this fall with the scheduled general elections for Reeve and 

divisions 1, 3, and 5. The three candidates previously nominated for Division 4 will stand – nominations 

will not be re-opened.  

• Preparations are being made to re-open the municipal office, however the date has yet to be 

determined. Information will be posted on our website as it becomes available. 

Please call the municipal office for more information: 306-771-2522 

Reminders: 

• The deadline to file an 

assessment appeal is June 

24th. Assessment notices and 

information have been sent 

out to owners of property 

where a change on the 

assessment role has occurred 

from the previous year. More 

information related to 

appeals is included with the 

notice. 

 

• All country residential 

subdivisions will be inspected 

for overgrown grass or weeds 

on June 15th. Refer to the 

RM’s Yard Maintenance 

Policy for more information. 

 

Shop Local 
Thanks to all residents who have shopped at 

our local businesses over the last few 

months! Your continued support will be 

crucial in the coming weeks as the economy 

begins to slowly recover.  

“We did end up having a great April,” says 

Kim, owner of Cheekie Bath & Body in 

Emerald Park. “The community really did 

come through for us.” 

Having a thriving local business community 

saves trips into the city, creates 

employment opportunities, and establishes 

our region as a stronghold for economic 

development.  

Pictured here is a “Shop Local” ad in the 

Quad Town Forum, sponsored by the RM of 

Edenwold. 



 



 

Contact us: 

306.537.0413 
office@varietyplumbing.com 

New GENERAC  
Product Launch 



 


